
Fretz Middle School Band Program

Grading Policies, Expectations, and Procedures
Grades

There are five elements that will determine a student’s grade for the marking period.
**Listed below is the standard procedure for the band room.  This is what it will EVENTUALLY look like if things go back to normal.  Please keep the following in mind as you read.

COVID CHANGES/ADJUSTMENTS TO THE BAND ROOM THAT WILL BE DONE FOR THE FORSEEABLE FUTURE:

**We will NOT be having rehearsals as a large group.  In the interest of safety for our students, we will instead have smaller rotating lesson groups and will work music and skills during the normal rehearsal time.  They will be socially distanced in the band room.  

**We will still attempt a concert in December.  This will be recorded during school and sent out on December 8th along with the Fretz Choir.  We will see where we are in the spring.  We are hoping for an in-person concert then.  This is the same for our annual Memorial Day Parade.    
**Students are encouraged to have “band” masks.  We will try and secure disposable masks and cut slits in them to attempt to cut down aerosol.  We are also looking into getting bell covers for instruments to cut down aerosol as well.  This is to assist in safety for our students.  
**Any online students can still participate!  We will be conducting online lessons by using the video recording site Flipgrid on Canvas.  Please contact me if you need to rent an instrument or if you have any questions.

**There are many questions that may arise.  Please do not hesitate to email me so we can communicate.  I will be glad to help you.  

**THE FOLLOWING IS BAND PROCEDURE UNDER “BACK TO NORMAL” CONDITIONS.  The hope is to get there whenever it is safe to do so.
1 & 2.
Rehearsals and Lessons

a. Coming Prepared- Full Credit is 20 points per lesson/rehearsal. 
Bring- Instruments, music, reeds, mouthpieces, PENCIL, learning attitude, prepared assignments, and lesson folders.  

If you don’t during band…- You will sing your parts throughout band rehearsal receiving half credit (10 points).

If you don’t during lessons…- You will sing your parts throughout the lesson.  Students will receive half credit if no instrument or lose 5 points for no music/folder/book.  
**Lesson make-ups and detentions will be a designated day after school until 3:15.  
b. Practice Charts- 

What they are…a chart to display amount of time practiced during each day of that week.  The total minutes must add up to 120 each week.  

How they are filled out…Write the time practiced in the spot provided.  Record the amount of time played under the day practiced.  Have a parent or guardian sign for that week as documentation.  

Why we do them…You can see your practice time and progress throughout the year.  A fully completed practice chart (date, 120 minutes, and signature) for the assigned week is worth 1 bonus point.  These are turned in during the weekly lesson.
Cont’d on next page.

c. Attendance/Participation-
When you should come…Band rehearsal will be during the morning activity period.  Mondays and Wednesdays are 6th grade band.  Tuesdays and Thursdays are 7th/8th grade band.  Fridays are Jazz Band.  These rehearsals are mandatory and graded and therefore must be attended like any other class.  YOU DO NOT MISS THESE FOR CLASS WORK.
Attendance for lessons…Lessons are also a graded part of band and must be attended.  For schedule and information, see attached “Band Lesson Procedures and Expectations”

Consequences for dropping out…We pick music based off the number of students in each section.  Everyone’s commitment is essential to our success.  If anyone drops band after the first marking period, it will result in an “F” on their report card for the rest of the year.   
3. Performance Attendance-
 

Concert and Parade Attendance is Mandatory! – There are 2 concerts and 1 parade per year.  
Christmas Concert is Tuesday, December 8th, 2020 and is planned on being recorded in school and distributed over video.   
Spring Concert is Tuesday, May 4th, 2021 at 6:30 pm (Band is on at 7:10 pm).   
Memorial Day Parade is the morning of May 31st, 2021. 
**The Spring Concert and Parade are subject to being cancelled or recorded for video.  

All must be attended, and dress clothes will be required (black bottom, white top, gentlemen with ties).  Please plan around them!  See me ASAP if there is a problem.  These performances are worth 100 points apiece and will be a zero if skipped.  They are also a requirement for participation in end of the year activities.  
4. Playing Tests/Common Assessments- 

What they are…Students must pass playing targets throughout the year with playing tests.  Rubrics will be provided and reviewed before each test.    

5. Other Written/Alternate Assignments- 
What they are…Written music assignments that will be assigned throughout the year.  This includes essays, music writing, and music analyzing and can be assigned in place of missing a performance for a legitimate excuse.  
Classroom Expectations

Cleanliness- The band room should be free of food, drink, and gum.  Repeated problems with this will result in a detention.
Instrument Care- There is a lot of expensive equipment in the band room.  Please be responsible with your own instrument and careful around anyone else’s.  Your instrument should be labeled with your name and contact information and should be kept in the assigned cubby.  The only excused reason to not have an instrument is if it is being repaired.  
*A note from a parent is required if this is necessary.  

Respect- The band room should be a positive and encouraging atmosphere.  Rude remarks, disruptions, and talking when you shouldn’t will not be tolerated.  Respect your peers and teacher and they will gladly do the same for you.  

Take Responsibility- We should take responsibility for all our actions, good and bad, and not blame others for any mistakes made.  

Have Fun- The music department is a place of hard work and discipline, but also a place of enjoyment.  It is a time to have fun and to take pride in your work.  

Cont’d on next page.

Band Rehearsal Procedures

-On your band day, please report down to the band room at any time before 7:45 a.m.  Before 7:45 a.m., go to your locker, check in with your homeroom teacher for attendance, and meet with any teachers if needed.  There’s no hanging out in the halls.  

-Come in and get your music folder and instrument out and ready.  Percussion should get the needed instruments prepared.  The plan will be on the board and you should properly warm up in your seats before rehearsal.  Attendance will be taken and reported by 7:50. Rehearsal will start promptly after.

-Check the board for the plan.  Have your music ready so we can move quickly.  
-We have announcements/reminders and dismiss after an excellent rehearsal.  Make sure you put everything away and do not leave anything out on the chairs and stands.  All students will get their own cubby for their instrument, folders, and other items.  
Activities/Needs
We will have many activities and trips held throughout the year.  There will be plenty of notice for each activity.  Please be on the lookout for information throughout the year.  We will also have 2 fundraisers per year to support these trips and other activities.  If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to email me. 
Consequences

-Participation and commitment are critical to our success.  It takes everyone working together to achieve excellence.  This excellence is rewarded at the end of the year with a fun trip.  However, this trip is a privilege and not a right.  Therefore, students must earn this privilege with a proven commitment throughout the year.  
-To qualify for this fun activity, students must have no more than 4 unexcused misses from band rehearsal or band lessons.  They must also attend all 3 mandatory performances to be eligible (exceptions for emergencies on a case by case basis).  Students who fail to attend the performances and/or required number of lessons will forfeit their participation in an end of the year activity.  
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